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The Pilgrim Creek-Hermitage Point investigation was carried on 
at irregular intervals in the summer of 1960 due to teaching respon­
sibilities at the University of Wyoming Summer School. Photographs 
were taken of certain areas to record variations in use of the region 
by man and horses. 

On August 25, 712 Canadian geese, Branta canadensis, were counted 
along the lake shore between the mouth of Pilgrim Creek and the mouth 
of Third Creek. This August 25 census was the highest count of geese 
recorded between August 23 and September 6. In 1959 the highest count 
of 636 geese was made on August 16. 

In cooperation with personnel of Grand Teton National Park and 
the Wyoming Game and Fish Commission, experimental marking devices 
were constructed and placed in the field for assistance in elk 
migration and herd movement studies between the west shore of 
Jackson Lake and the National Elk Refuge. 
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